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48.
Ms M L Ngwenya (ANC) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

Whether, in view of the launch of the National Sanitation and Hygiene Week on 26 March 2007, there is any specific message that she will be sending to the three provinces that are more affected by the bucket system; if so, what are the relevant details?
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REPLY:

National Sanitation and Hygiene Week is a national week that covers the whole country, with a number of events that will take place throughout our nation and serves to highlight the importance of sanitation and hygiene.  Consequently it is not envisaged that we have a specific message for the three provinces (Free State, North West and Eastern Cape) which are most affected by the bucket system; rather we will deal with the bucket eradication in general terms and for all provinces that are affected. Our message on the bucket programme is that all buckets in established areas must be removed by December 2007 and that Municipalities, in partnership with provincial and national government are to ensure the prioritisation of this programme.

The bucket eradication programme in these three provinces will be dealt with by a separate campaign scheduled for May this year.

The theme for the National Sanitation and Hygiene Week is:”Sanitation for Health and Dignity”. During this week this message will be sent across the country in collaboration with Water Services Authorities and the Departments of Health and Education. Key supporting messages will put further emphasis on hygiene, maintenance of latrines and drinking water quality and are mainly targeting served and unserved households, schools and clinics.
During this National Sanitation and Hygiene Week we will be celebrating some of the successes we have had in supplying sanitation to households both new sanitation for communities that have never received sanitation services, and sanitation in communities where buckets have been eradicated.  We will also be holding community and schools awareness programmes, creating awareness through a number of media of the importance of hygiene and the positive impact it has on health, and stimulating an interest amongst our youth of career opportunities in the water and sanitation sectors, amongst other activities. 
I am sure that once this National Week has passed, the slogan “Sanitation for Health and Dignity” will continue to reverberate and find practical application in restoring dignity to our people.

